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John Bennett

From: Sprout, Timothy L (DOT) <tim.sprout@alaska.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, November 30, 2021 8:47 AM

To: John Bennett

Subject: FW: DNR MHT DOT SLE agreement

FYI 
 
Tim Sprout, PLS, SR/WA 
ROW Engineering Supervisor 
DOT&PF Northern Region 
907-451-5465 
tim.sprout@alaska.gov 
 

From: Horton, George C (DNR) <george.horton@alaska.gov>  
Sent: Monday, November 29, 2021 3:17 PM 
To: Sprout, Timothy L (DOT) <tim.sprout@alaska.gov> 
Cc: Hooper, Barry L (DOT) <barry.hooper@alaska.gov>; Gervelis, Gwen M (DNR) <gwen.gervelis@alaska.gov>; Brown, 
Stanley C (DNR) <stanley.brown@alaska.gov>; Braun, Victoria K (DNR) <victoria.braun@alaska.gov> 
Subject: RE: DNR MHT DOT SLE agreement 
 
Hi Tim, 
There is, but we in the Survey Section believe it to be incorrect, are not currently using it, and are waiting on a 
revised/corrected & signed copy. For an unknown reason it cites the date of AS 19.10.015 (footnote 2) to use to 
determine width. 
AS 19.10.015 determines highway widths, AS 19.10.010 determines section-line easement widths. The drafter’s 
reasoning is beyond me.  
 
For the record, the Survey Section was involved at the very beginning phases of this document (in early 2020), 
unfortunately our comments were not paid attention to; and the 12/30/2020 document was approved without the 
Survey Section seeing it so we could give it our final okay. 
I’m under the understanding the signers were informed a long time ago about this, but as of today I have not heard 
anything, or even been asked any questions.  
 
Regards, 

George Horton, PLS, CFedS 

Land Surveyor I 
DNR, DML&W, Survey Section 
550 W. 7th AVE; Suite 650 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 
(907) 269-8610 
http://dnr.alaska.gov/mlw/survey/ 

“It's a dangerous business going out of your door, You step into the Road, and if you don't 
keep your feet, there is no knowing where you might be swept off to.”  Bilbo Baggins 
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From: Sprout, Timothy L (DOT) <tim.sprout@alaska.gov>  
Sent: Monday, November 29, 2021 12:07 PM 
To: Horton, George C (DNR) <george.horton@alaska.gov> 
Cc: Hooper, Barry L (DOT) <barry.hooper@alaska.gov> 
Subject: DNR MHT DOT SLE agreement 
 
Hi George – 
 
Is there now a signed DNR/Mental Health Trust Land/DOT Agreement on section lines? If so, can you send me a copy? 
 
John Bennett mentioned in our last ASPLS Fairbanks chapter meeting that there is now a signed agreement. I have only 
seen a draft version. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Tim Sprout, PLS, SR/WA 
ROW Engineering Supervisor 
DOT&PF Northern Region 
907-451-5465 
tim.sprout@alaska.gov 
 


